
 

 

 

Professor Tatsuo Ushiki, M.D., Ph.D. 

President 

Niigata University 

May 9, 2024 

 

Dear President Tatsuo Ushiki, 

 

Congratulatory Message to Niigata University on its 75th Anniversary 

 

On behalf of National Cheng Kung University (NCKU), it is with great honor to express my sincere 

congratulations to Niigata University on its remarkable 75th anniversary. 

 

Since the start of our partnership in 2010, both universities have diligently worked to develop 

actual collaboration, particularly within the Colleges of Engineering, Science, and Planning & 

Design, which have not only strengthened academic ties but also fostered cultural exchange and 

mutual understanding between our universities. Our joint efforts have laid a solid foundation 

which led to the establishment of university-level relationship in 2016. This symbolizes our 

shared commitment to advancing education, research, and global engagement, while providing 

invaluable opportunities for students, enriching our academic communities, and enhancing our 

collective impact on society.  

 

We are profoundly grateful for the continuous support and collaboration from Niigata University 

over the years. Your unwavering dedication to excellence and pursuit of knowledge serve as an 

inspiration to us. We eagerly anticipate many more years of fruitful partnership and friendship. 

 

Once again, we would like to extend our warmest wishes for a joyous and successful anniversary 

celebration. May Niigata University continue to thrive and prosper in the years ahead. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Meng-Ru Shen, MD & PhD 

President 

National Cheng Kung University, Taiwan 

 


